










































































     Missionary/ Evangelist Walter Stevens   

 
“Taking the Gospel to the Roma and Marginalized Peoples of the World” 

 

P.O. Box 7695 Jacksonville, FL 32238/ gypsies77@juno.com/ 954-261-7535/ www.gypsies77.com 
 

Winter/Spring Report 2018                               

 
ON THE ROAD AGAIN 
 

…and of course in the air as well.  After the Christmas Holiday 
and the beginning of the New Year, I was out reporting to many of 
our supporting churches. Especially those that I had not been with 
for quite a long time due to Dolly’s prolonged illness. I reported in 
Florida, Kentucky, and Ohio. April found me in Europe, I 

preached for Pastor Pali in Hungary, 
Pastor Ghitsa, Missionary Pete Hei-
sey 
in 

Mosnita Veche, Missionary Tim 
Tyler in Timisoara, Romania, Mis-
sionaries Jim and Bruce White in several of their Sinti (Gypsy) 
churches, and a German church Pastored by a Romanian national 
in Germany. God’s blessings were upon every and all services. 
Glory to God! 
 

BLESSINGS IN HUNGARY 
 

Again this year’s calendar provided for us 2 different Easters. In 
Hungary Easter was April 1 (same as ours). We ministered in Bi-
harkeresztes with Pastor Pali. The services were blessed. The 
church is under a renovation project as the Lord has miraculously 
supplied a wonderful new facility for them. God is so good all the 
time! Traveling with me was a dear brother from Bradenton. He 
also preached and held VBS in both Romania and Hungary. Thank 

you, Bro. Mike Powers for being 
such a blessing. 

 
I was also able to preach a mis-
sion’s conference at Bible Baptist church of Szolnok, Hungary; 
this is the ministry of missionaries Dan and Patricia Peters. They 
were away on furlough but Jason and Senja Mann were filling in 
their absence. God really poured out His blessing on this meeting. 
The Manns did a great a great job while filling in for the Peters.  
 

 
 
 

 
BLESSINGS IN ROMANIA 
 

Easter was one week later this year. God blessed in all of Pastor 
Fekete's churches. Bro. Lawrence 
Evans and his nephew Anthony Cos-
tello arrived in time to minister 
alongside myself and with Bro. Pow-
ers. Bro. Fekete was not feeling well 
and asked if I would do all the baptiz-
ing for 2 of the churches. Souls were 
saved, the church edified and God 
was glorified. I was also able to teach 
in our institute while there. 
 

HOUSE RENOVATION PROJECT 
 

While in Romania we had the privilege of distributing Easter food 
baskets to some of our poorest families who live on the very back 
end of the Gypsy area of Tinca. As we went into these homes to 
pray and deliver their baskets my heart was touched deeply as to 
their poverty and poor living conditions. I asked Pastor Fekete 
how many church members had homes back there. He said there 
were 20. I have started raising 
funds to renovate these home-
made mud-brick houses. It will 
cost $1,500 per house to put 
cement on the floors, stucco 
the interior and exterior of the 
walls, repair the roof and put a 
new stove (pot belly type) and 
a new sofa bed in each one. I 
have already raised $16,700 
toward the $30,000 needed. 
Praise the Lord. We will start this project soon. 
 

ROMA OUTREACH MISSIONS ASSOCIATION 
 

Dr. Clark and I have been very busy keeping R.O.M.A. in the 
forefront as we present the need for the Roma people. Please be in 
prayer for several potential candidates considering making 
R.O.M.A. their missionary agency. We have one potential candi-
date who is a El Salvadorian national working in Nicaragua. He 
cannot obtain his visa to come to the US for candidate training, so 
Dr. Clark and I were going to take the training to him until we 
heard of civil unrest in the country. We have postponed until ten-
sions subside there. 
 

“LABORERS ARE FEW” 
 

That’s what Jesus said in Luke 10:2. We have invitations to Spain, 
India and other places around the world to reach the Roma people.  
Dr. Clark recently returned from the Ukraine where God blessed 
with souls saved. But we don’t have a national to put there to start 
a church. Jesus said we are to pray for this need in the verse men-
tioned above. Please pray with us for man power and funds. 
 























A Brief Report 
 

Dear Precious Friends and Supporters 

  

Though the summer issue of our quarterly report will come out soon, I thought it necessary to get a brief report 

out concerning Dolly and her health situation. One church recently called and asked if Dolly was in an area 

hospital. She was not. This is probably my fault as I have not posted much recently as my schedule has been full 

with caring for Dolly, overseeing our European ministries (stateside), promoting our new mission agency 

R.O.M.A. and making inroads into the Roma community of  Bradenton and Sarasota. I thank the Lord for my 

dear and precious co-laborer, Dr. Tim Clark who has been handling most of the “on the ground” ministry duties 

in Romania. With 4 churches, 2 national pastors, Bible Institute, feeding centers and 2 EEGBI graduates 

preparing to establish a new work, it’s a lot to oversee. 

  

In June Dolly had a routine checkup which involved a CT scan, Please keep in mind that Dolly was NOT 

symptomatic at this time. We were very surprised to hear that the tumors had almost doubled in size. Since 

Dolly does not want Chemo anymore we began investigating some clinical trials. We were presented by some 

dear friends at church of some break through for cancer in the area of immune therapy. We then followed up 

with this possibility at a cancer clinic here in Bradenton, FL. The doctor had Dolly take a PET scan. This scan 

revealed that not only were the tumors growing, but they were growing at a more rapid and aggressive rate. The 

doctor then told us that Dolly was not a candidate for immune therapy and the only other treatment options for 

her were chemo and/or more radiation. She also said that Dolly was at stage 4 and without treatment would 

make not make it through the year. 

  

Thank you for always thinking of us and praying for us. Dolly seems to be getting weaker and weaker day by 

day. But we praise the Lord that some days she has a burst of energy and then bottoms out after a few hours. 

The hemoptysis is getting worse. We see another oncologist this coming Tuesday (9/13) in Cleveland, OH. It's 

mostly to satisfy our children, but who knows what God might do. Please be in prayer for our family. Our adult 

children are not taking the news about Dolly very well, of course this is understandable. They just want their 

mama to be around a little longer, (I think a lot longer) and so do I. I just can't stand to watch Dolly suffer 

anymore, with this wretched disease and all its side effects. 

  

I am on the road the rest of this fall, reporting to churches that I have not been with for several years and 

presenting R.O.M.A. I will have Dolly with me most of the times. The only times I leave her alone is when I go 

to meetings, then I hurry back to be at her side, I would hate for something to happen to her and me not be 

there. Sometimes when I can’t avoid being away overnight, one of our daughters stay with her. This past spring 

when I began to schedule meetings for the fall she was doing so well. Since things have so drastically changed 

in such a short amount of time, I was going to cancel my entire itinerary and go home, but Dolly wouldn't let 

me. Needless to say this is very difficult. I know you realize that I am not looking for pity; the Sweet Lord Jesus 

is near and upholding us. This is not just wishful thinking, I really mean it, and it is true. Though we weep and 

cry out to God for a miracle, we know that He knows what is best. 

 

Colo. 3:2  Set your affection on things above, not on things on the earth. 

 

Because Jesus Deserves the Reward of His Suffering, 

 

Walter Stevens 

Hebrews 12:2-4 

  

  

 


































